
From: Maxford Nelsen
To: FOIL@schools.nyc.gov
Subject: FOIL request
Date: Friday, April 29, 2022 3:55:00 PM

New York City Department of Education Records Access Officer,
 
In accordance with the New York Freedom of Information Law, I’d like to submit the following
request for records on behalf of the Freedom Foundation.
 
Specifically, I am seeking the names of all teachers or other employees of the Department of
Education who are presently on a leave of absence to serve as union officers, in accordance with
Article 19(C) of the Department’s collective bargaining agreement covering teachers with the United
Federation of Teachers. If available, I’d also like the date upon which each such individual was placed
on leave.
 
Please do not hesitate to let me know if you have any questions regarding this request.
 
Best,
 

Maxford Nelsen
Director of Labor Policy | Freedom Foundation
P.O. Box 552, Olympia, WA 98507
O: (360) 956 3482 | C: (360) 362 3991
FreedomFoundation.com | @MaxfordNelsen
 



From: Beaufils Natacha
To: Maxford Nelsen
Cc: WRIGHT ALVA
Subject: F19,865
Date: Tuesday, November 1, 2022 12:45:45 PM
Attachments: F19,865-2022-11-1 final response cover letter.pdf

F19,865-22-11-1.xlsx

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Mr. Nelsen-
 
Please see the attached concerning your FOIL request.
 
Thank you.
 
 
Natacha Beaufils
Records Access Unit
Office of the General Counsel
Department of Education
 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: The information contained in this email message is privileged and confidential information intended only for the
use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified
that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this message is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this email in error, please
immediately notify me by telephone, fax, or email and delete the message. 

 
 
 
 



   

Office of the General Counsel • 52 Chambers Street • Room 308 •  New York, NY 10007 

Telephone:  212-374-6888  Fax: 212-374-5596 

 
 Liz Vladeck 
 General Counsel 

   November 1, 2022 
VIA EMAIL 
Maxford Nelsen 
Freedom Foundation 
MNelsen@freedomfoundation.com 
 
RE: #F19,865 
Employee Leave of Absence information 
 
Dear Mr. Nelsen: 
 
This letter is in final response to the above-referenced Freedom of Information Law (FOIL) request 
wherein you seek: 
 
A diligent search for records has been completed.  A report of UFT leaves as of May 30, 2022 covering 
the 2021-2022 school year has been located. Please find the responsive record attached. This concludes 
the Records Access Unit’s response and your request will be marked as “closed” in the Unit’s database 
as of the date of this letter. 
 
Any person denied access to a record may appeal the decision in writing within thirty days.  Please 
state a specific ground for appeal and include copies of the initial request and the denial.  Appeals 
should be sent to: Liz Vladeck, General Counsel, c/o Office of Legal Services, New York City 
Department of Education, 52 Chambers Street – Room 308, NY, NY 10007, FOIL@schools.nyc.gov. 

 
Sincerely,  
 
Alva Wright /s/ 
 
Alva Wright 
Deputy Records Access Officer 

                    FOIL@schools.nyc.gov 
 
 










